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EPC Register security 
The EPC Schemes have received enquiries on how to maintain continuity of service when an Assessor is unavailable due to holidays, sick leave or for other reasons.  It is important to note that EPC Assessor registration password details are not transferrable. An Assessor is issued with personal authority only to produce EPCs and lodge to the Register. This authority cannot be delegated or passed on to a third party. 

Please plan your EPC production to take account of any period when you are unavailable. If any Assessor account is compromised it could be grounds for suspension from the EPC Scheme. Please ensure that your access details are secure and do not allow anyone else to use them to access the Register. The EPC Scheme will take the view that any EPC, issued in an unauthorised process, would be invalid and require a full survey revisit for re-lodgement. Your Professional Indemnity Insurance cover may also be compromised which could have serious adverse implications for your firm.

Announcement of changes to Green Deal Advice Reports in Scotland 

On 10th August, the Green Deal advice reports (GDARs) in Scotland were changed. The amendments are designed to make the report easier to understand and also introduce more information about related policies that Green Deal customers might be interested in pursuing. The changes only relate to the presentation of the GDAR when retrieved from the Green Deal Register - the software and calculation process are unchanged. These changes have been made following feedback from consumers and Green Deal Stakeholders since the launch of the Green Deal last year.

Changes include (but are not limited to):

• Inclusion of column showing money householder could receive in Year 1 through FITs/RHI
• Eligible schemes for the householder for each measure e.g. ECO, RHI
• Display dates of assessment, lodgement & and report on Green Deal Register
• Certification Body contact details

All enquiries should be passed through your Green Deal Advisor Organisation (GDAO)

Scottish Government EPC Guidance leaflets

The Scottish Government publish a range of guidance leaflets, below are a selection which contains useful detail.
· EPC 02 - ENERGY PERFORMANCE CERTIFICATES FOR NEW CONSTRUCTION – DWELLINGS AND NON- DOMESTIC BUILDINGS                                         ScotGov EPC Guidance 02 New Builds

· EPC – 08 ENERGY PERFORMANCE CERTIFICATES (EPC): FREQUENTLY ASKED QUESTIONS -
ScotGov EPC Guidance - 11 - FAQs

· EPC – 11 - CHANGES TO THE PROCESS OF PRODUCING ENERGY PERFORMANCE CERTIFICATES (EPCS) FOR NEW BUILDINGS – FROM 30 JUNE 2013       
ScotGov EPC Guidance 11 New Builds since 30 June 2013
Renewable Heat Incentive 

Advice from Ofgem on EPCs to support Renewable Heat Incentive (RHI) claims
Ofgem has responded to an enquiry relating to property owners in Scotland who had received an EPC for a New Build that could not be lodged to the EST Register as the facility was not then available. The enquiry  asked; could the original EPC be used to support an application for RHI? The response received from Ofgem is no. An RdSAP EPC should be produced and lodged as the current regulations do not allow an RHI application to consider an EPC that doesn’t have a heat demand figure (see the regs. excerpts below).

Key information required by the regulations and rules of RHI, includes the need to obtain the heat demand figure and the recommended measures. These are used to calculate payments. The absence of recommendations for loft and cavity wall insulation is taken as evidence that the applicant has met the energy efficiency requirements. Ofgem use the EPC reference number to pull across data relating to that EPC, and ensure that applicants are assessed using the most recent EPC (Ofgem will use the information in the most recent EPC, even where an applicant submits an older EPC).                                                                                

Therefore, where an applicant does not have an EPC with a RRN reference number or heat demand figure, they will be expected to get a new EPC before applying. EPCs which do not have reference numbers or heat demand figures will not be eligible to support an RHI application.

Extract from RHI Regulations 
29.—(1) The amount of heat in kWh which an accredited domestic plant is deemed to generate every 12 months (the “deemed annual heat generation”) is calculated in accordance with this regulation. 
(2) If the accredited domestic plant is a biomass plant which provides space heating (but not heating for domestic hot water) to the RHI property, the deemed annual heat generation is the heat demand for space heating specified in the relevant EPC for that property. 
(3) If the accredited domestic plant is a biomass plant which provides both space heating and domestic hot water heating to the RHI property, the deemed annual heat generation is the heat demand for space heating and water heating specified in the relevant EPC for that property. 
All RHI enquiries should be directed to the RHI Scheme operator
Other RHI enquiries                                                                                     

As more RHI enquiries are being received, it is important for EPC Assessors to be aware of which authority is required to issue an EPC for the type of property being considered,  i.e. does the property require a New or Existing build EPC? It is important to ensure that, if you are asked to issue an EPC for RHI, that you have the appropriate authority to do so for that type of building. This also includes requests related to Green Deal. 
EPC Schemes do not have a role in offering RHI advice. It is recommended that Assessors familiarise themselves with the rules of the Scheme before committing to supplying an EPC to ensure they their clients are being dealt with appropriately.  See the Ofgem - Essential Guide for Applicants for more detail.
Information sources                                                                         

Listed below are links to essential documents relating to RGI. Additionally there are links to the Scottish Government’s EPC Guidance publications. Ofgem’s web site hosts the Domestic RHI “Essential Guide for Applicants”. For further advice or support, please use the Ofgem contact details in the guides or for EST.

Contact points for queries regarding RHI scheme requirements and eligibility:
· Home Energy Scotland - (Scotland) 0808 808 2282 

· Energy Saving Trust - Free impartial general information on how to save energy in the home 

· EST Get-free-advice 


DECC - Domestic Renewable Heat Incentive payment calculator                                                         

DECC has published an RHI payment calculator online. It is free to use and will give an indication of potential payments that a given measure may generate. The calculator can be accessed at this web link: 
DECC RHI Calculator
FAQs
Domestic RHI FAQs                     Non Domestic RHI Spring update April 2014
Ofgem consultation on Guidance for Suppliers 

Ofgem recently published a consultation on their revised ECO Guidance for Suppliers. The Ofgem consultation covers some technical matters relating to the changes to ECO for the period up to end March 2015 following the recent DECC consultation. Ofgem are consulting only on particular legislative changes that require them to exercise some degree of discretion in their administration. Draft legislation for these changes was laid on 22 July and is expected to come into force in the Autumn. The deadline for responses is 22 September. 
The consultation can be accessed at this link. It consists of four sets of questions:
· New CERO primary measures: minimum insulation level to support a secondary measure 

· Connections to a district heating system: pre-conditions under CERO and CSCO 

· Compliance with building regulations: installation of a measure 

· General comments on our guidance (version 1.2) 

The Scottish Government will be responding to this consultation. If you are aware of any issues which you would like raised in the response please contact Alasdair Macleod using the contact details below:

Alasdair Macleod
Sustainable Housing Policy Officer | Scottish Government
2nd Floor, Highlander House, Glasgow 
Tel. No. 0141 24 25420
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